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Introduction
Headache, anxiety and depression are major disorders of
the brain in terms of prevalence, burden and costs to
society. Nationwide population-based studies of these
disorders are warranted but, in research-naïve and
resource-poor countries such as Nepal, a host of underly-
ing methodological problems are encountered including
cultural, geographic, logistic and philosophical issues.
Existing literature, however, is not able to guide the plan-
ning of major epidemiological studies in such resource-
deficient countries.

Aim
To identify the potential difficulties and come up with
the solution for making epidemiological researches pos-
sible in Nepal.

Methods
Expert consensus was sought among researchers from
different professional and cultural backgrounds in plan-
ning and conceptualizing an epidemiological study that
would be adapted to the special situation and circum-
stances of Nepal, but applicable in several other similar
countries as well.

Results
The methodological concerns were sorted out into dif-
ferent themes; related to the research procedure, logis-
tics and practical matters. Each of them was dealt with
separately and their inter-relationships were explored.

Geographic, climatic, and socio-cultural issues were the
areas that contained the biggest challenges.

Conclusion
Anticipating potential problems in a large epidemiologi-
cal study in advance and establishing an expert consen-
sus about their resolution was done to avoid logistic and
methodological complications that would influence the
outcome.
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